

Bridgewater Youth Soccer Association
Board of Directors Meeting minutes
February 13, 2018

Meeting called to order at 8:08 pm

Members Present: Bryan Berry, Todd Davis, Lee Beane, Mike Cahill, Matt Bernard, Jim Loonie, Marianne Zielinski, Don Mitchell, Mike Sellstone, Kendra Tansey

Secretary's Report: n/a

Motion to suspend reading of the minutes.

Motioned: Mike Sellstone, Seconded: Don Mitchell

Unanimous vote to suspend reading of the minutes.

Treasurer's Report: n/a

No report provided

Registrar Report: n/a

No report provided

Spring Instructional: (Marianne)

Registration has opened, which is two weeks earlier than last year.

20 players registered so far.

Superintendent's office has approved flyer and will be distributed to classes after break.

Challenge Cup: (Bryan)

Vendor items have been taken care of.

Bryan, Taylor and Marianne working on email lists for invitations.

As of the time of the meeting, no clubs officially registered.

Discussion regarding increased fees due to the number of tournaments that same weekend. Do we want to consider raising fees? There are 8 other tournaments in MA that weekend.

Web Update: (Bryan)

Website up to date.

Fields and Equipment: (Bryan & Don)

Large Toro is being serviced.

South Shore League: (Jim)

Meeting was on January 22.

Spring deadline and fines were discussed.

Many teams are having trouble filling rosters.

Next meeting is Monday, February 19.

Todd provided an update regarding referees and will scan and send the updates from last and this year.

Spring Travel: (Bryan)

Rosters were due February 1.

Many teams are missing headshots which need to be sent to the Registrar asap.

The second U18 boys team disbanded, but players who wanted to play have been placed with other towns (Raynham & Whitman).

Discussion around U16 boys team losing players.

Discussion regarding travel players who have changed their minds about playing and how best to handle these situations.

New Business

Bids are due for photographers at the end of this month. No official bids received yet. Discussion around if we should extend deadline and decision to wait until bids are due to make that decision.

Board meetings will be held on Wednesdays instead of Tuesdays going forward, starting with the March meeting. Next month's meeting will be held on March 14, which is the same night as the travel coach's meeting. Kendra will not be able to attend.

Discussed if we should purchase Revs tickets for this year.

Motioned: Todd Davis, Seconded: Jim Loonie

Unanimous vote to purchase Revs tickets for this year.

Voted on which date we should choose for the Revs game.

September 22: Lee Beane, Don Mitchell, Kendra Tansey

October 13: Bryan Berry, Todd Davis, Jim Loonie, Marianne Zielinski

GMSPA has requested a donation for their annual Sock Hop. Marianne asked that we donate a fall registration, soccer ball, concessions ticket and any other BYSA items available.

Motioned: Jim Loonie, Seconded: Todd Davis

Unanimous vote to donate a BYSA basket to GMSPA's Sock Hop

Bryan had a discussion with Room Roster regarding managing hotel bookings for the Challenge Cup. Bryan will forward the information to the Board for review and further discussion.

Upcoming Meetings:

Feb. 2nd BYSA General Meeting

Feb. 13th BYSA Board Meeting

Meeting Adjourned 9:30 pm

Motioned: Mike Sellstone, Seconded: Jim Loonie

Unanimous vote to adjourn.